Bradworthy CP School

Friday 23rd July 2010
Dear Parents,

It’s been a incredibly busy run in to the end of term. I think that everyone is starting to look tired and I know that the children are ready for their break.
We’ve had a great time both in, and in Year 6’s case mostly out of, school and I’m sure that none of us would have things any other way.

I’d like to put on record our great gratitude to everyone who has helped us and taken part in the things we have been doing. Our parents have done everything from running a BBQ to walking across Dartmoor in the pouring rain and we are very grateful because without your support we wouldn’t be able to do half the things we do.
Leaver’s BBQ

The Leaver’s BBQ was a brilliant success and I would like to thank everyone who gave up their time to support this event. I think that the BBQ is a great way of ending the school year and I know that the children had a fantastic time.
I’d like to thank the band, The Rock and Roll-Ups, who I thought were fantastic for giving us their time. They gave the BBQ a real lift and their playing really brought the evening to life.

The BBQ also provided our Brass Band and Choir the opportunity to present their first ever concerts and I know that everyone who watched them were completely stunned by their efforts and the standard of their work

It is very hard to believe that the Brass Group have only been working together for 18 months and that the choir were only properly formed at Easter.

I’m already looking forward to their next performances.

Even the weather behaved itself !

Leaver’s Assembly

The Leaver’s Assembly was the usual emotional affair yesterday morning and it was great that so many parent’s were able to join us.
I’ve had a great year working with the current Year 6 and I’m sure that they are all going to go on to achieve many wonderful things in the future. I’m really going to miss the class and I’m not just saying that to be nice !
I know that everyone at school would like to wish them the best for the future.

We followed the Leaver’s Assembly with a much less emotional but very enjoyable trip to The Milky Way and then most of us went sailing until 7.00pm.

As usual a busy and exhausting day !
Sports News

The sailing and windsurfing club which we have been running on the Tamar Lakes this summer finished this week.

I think that all of the children who took part had a very challenging and enjoyable experience.

The club was really successful again this year and I’m sure that we will be offering it again next year.

Nineteen children from Year 6 successfully took part in our most extreme sporting event, The Ten Tors Challenge. 
This involved around nine hours crossing open moor to visit ten different tors on a route planned by the children themselves. The course was at least 15 miles in length and full of extreme bits of up and down.
To make things even more impressive, or difficult, we had to contend with some the worst weather conditions I’ve ever experienced on Dartmoor in the Summer.

In short, it was a very impressive performance and one which I’m sure the children will remember for a very long time.
Youth Group
I’ve put in a bid to try and get a grant of around £5000 to support the set up and first year running costs of the Youth Group that we talked about recently in school.

As I write this letter I haven’t heard whether we’ve been successful or not so there didn’t seem any point in holding another meeting yet.

If I here anything about the grant over the summer I’ll put the information on the web-site and we’ll get together sometime in early September.
SAT Results

I would like to say, as I always do at this time of the year, that in my view SAT results are only a single, and very narrow way of judging a school.

When considering how well the children are doing, and how we are doing as a school I hope that parents will consider the great range of things which the school does beyond preparing the children for their SATs.

We do our very best to offer a broad and balanced curriculum and beyond this as big a range of extra curricular activities as we can. 

We hope that we are helping all of our children to develop and mature in a great range of ways beyond the narrow range of skills measured by SATs. 
As you can see they are very good again this year, as they have been for a number of years, and are well above the national average.
These results are a great credit to the children’s hard work and I think they should be feeling very proud of both their efforts and achievements.
Bradworthy School, Summer 2010:

	
	Absent
	Level 3 or Lower
	Level 4
	Level 5
	Levels 4 and 5

	English
	8%
	4%
	50%
	38%
	88%

	Maths
	8%
	0%
	29%
	63%
	92%


National Averages, Summer 2009:

	
	Absent
	Level 3 or Lower
	Level 4
	Level 5
	Levels 4 and 5

	English
	1%
	19%
	51%
	29%
	80%

	Maths
	1%
	20%
	44%
	35%
	79%


Bradworthy School, Summer 2009:

	
	Absent
	Level 3 or Lower
	Level 4
	Level 5
	Levels 4 and 5

	English
	0%
	14%
	48%
	38%
	86%

	Maths
	0%
	9%
	24%
	67%
	91%


Level 4 is a good level of achievement for a child of 11 years old and the level which the government would like children to be at when they leave primary school.

Level 5 is the level which the government would like 13 year olds to reach at the end of Key Stage 3. It obviously represents a very good level of achievement for a primary school child.

This means that a very high proportion of our children are performing at a level which is two years ahead of their actual age and that almost all of them are at a good level for their age.
Whole School Photograph

As a result of a number of requests from parents we dodged the showers and took a whole school photograph on Wednesday morning.

Its going to take a bit of work to get it ready and I think the biggest challenge is going to be getting it printed at a reasonable cost.

We’ll be doing this over the Summer Break and hope to have the photo ready at the start of next term. 
School Uniform

Can I remind you that as usual the children must return to school in September wearing school shorts, skirts or dresses. Please remember that the girls are expected to wear knee length white socks and the boys knee length grey socks as a part of their uniform.
Can I also remind you that all children are expected to wear black footwear.
Can you also make sure that the children have school caps which they can wear when they are outside.
As always we are very grateful to parents for their support in maintaining the children’s excellent standard of dress. It is always commented upon by visitors to the school, and when we are out on visits our children are always very well turned out and a great credit to the school.
This is obviously the last news letter of the school year so I would like to take the opportunity to thank you for your support over the last 12 months.

We’ve had another action packed year and it is wonderful to look back at all of the things that the children have been involved in. I think that they’ve been able to take a lot from the things that they have done and we are already looking forward to the things that we will be getting up to next year.

I would like to wish the children in Year 6 the very best as they go on to Secondary School. We are all very proud of everything that they have achieved and it has been both a pleasure and a privilege working with them over the years.

I hope that everyone has a really good and safe summer break. We all looking forward to seeing everyone safely back in school on Thursday 2nd September.

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)   
